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Charlie Schifano carefully covers his 1939 Ford, 
preparing it for a “long winter’s nap.”
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2014 Offi cers
Mark Jackson, President

133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601
724-832-9074

John Kuhns, Sr. Vice President
2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

work: 724-539-7574   home: 724-539-0889

Craig DeFloria, Treasurer
164 Millersdale Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 

412-558-3100

Mark DeFloria, Secretary
123 Fosterville Road, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-836-7414

John Ross Kuhns, Publicity
201 Clinton Street, Loyalhanna, PA 15661

412-558-0994

Dominic Surace, Safety 
143 Penn Manor Road, Irwin, PA 15642

724-864-7844 

Western PA Region 
AACA Monthly Meetings

    WPR monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday 
of every month except December and January beginning 
at 7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Post 982, 
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).
    We start with a business meeting followed by fellow-
ship, a snack and short program. There is also a 50/50 
and bonus drawing. If you enjoy old cars please join us. 
You do not have to own an antique car to belong. 

For Membership Information 
Contact any offi cer or

 EMAIL: westernparegion@hotmail.com
or 

Visit our website: www.westernparegion.org

From Your President

With Thanksgiving just around the corner, all I can 
think of for a President’s message is just how thankful I 
am for so many blessings – a loving and supportive wife, 
three wonderful children, a kind and caring family and 
our amazing friends at the Western PA Region AACA.  
    I have learned so much about this great hobby over the 
last fi ve plus years, and am thankful to my many “teachers 
and mentors.”  I am thankful for all of our active mem-
bers who pitch in to help with activities and events and 
participate.  That’s where the fun is. 
     I am also thankful to our members who keep close 
ties with AACA National. This is an important relation-
ship which opens exciting doors and unites us with our 
fellow regions and chapters across the USA and around 
the globe.
    From the Jacksons – Happy Thanksgiving!

            -- Mark Jackson

November 23 - WPR Pizza Social - 6:00 p.m. Pizza Siena, 
Greensburg Shopping Ctr., 408 East Pittsburgh, St, Greensburg.

December 6 - Toys For Tots Stuff the Bus - Donate new toys 
at Chick-fi l-A, Greengate Center, Route 30 West, Greensburg. 
9:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

December 6 - WPR Christmas Party - Ramada, Greensburg 
(formerly Four Points by Sheraton) starting at 2:00 p.m. for family 
photo sessions. Dinner at 3:00 p.m.

December 15 - 18 - Toys For Tots sorting - 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 
p.m. Warehouse at Hillis Street, Youngwood. Back entrance to 
WCCC. For more information contact Denny or Becky Blank. 

January 11, 2015 Western PA Region AACA Annual 
Meeting.  Sign up sheet in this issue of the Western Round-Up

February 12 - 15, 2015 - AACA Annual Meeting, 
Philadelphia, PA

2014 - 2015 Calendar
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Fred Nicholls 
Inducted into 
AACA Judges 

Honor Society

of AACA Judges Honor Society 
Chairman John Myers at Fred’s 
home in Indiana, PA.  Western PA 
Region President Mark Jackson was 
also present.  Fred proudly wore a 
special AACA Judges Honor Society 
shirt for the occasion, which he had 
received earlier from the National 
Offi ce in Hershey.
     The National Judges Honor Society 
certifi cate presented to Fred read as 
follows: “The Antique Automobile 
Club of America is proud to recognize 
Fred Nicholls as a member of the 
AACA Judges Honor Society.  Your 
outstanding investment of knowledge, 
time and dedication to the AACA 
Judging Program provides tangible 
and signifi cant contributions to 
AACA and signifi es your devotion to 
duty and dedication to the preserva-
tion of antique automobiles.”
     According to AACA National 
records, Fred has served as an AACA 
Judge at 38 Meets earning 120 
judging credits through the years. 
The last AACA Meet he judged at 
was the 2005 Eastern Spring Meet, 
which was held at the University of 
Pittsburgh, Greensburg Campus.  

     Fred and his wife Ann are long 
time members of both the Western 
PA and Punxsutawney Regions. He 
ran a funeral home in Indiana, PA 
for 55 years. 
     During his lifetime Fred has 
owned 40 different antique cars (not 
all at once).  Two of his favorites 
were a 1957 Ford Thunderbird and 
a 1948 Lincoln Continental. He 

Western PA Region member 
Fred Nichols began judg-
ing at Antique Automobile 

Club of America (AACA) Meets 
and Shows, as he puts it, “from the 
ground up.”  During his fi rst judging 
stint at the Hershey Meet in 1966 
Fred found himself assigned as a 
chassis judge.  This involved review-
ing vehicles on his hands and knees 
and crawling under them to check 
out chassis details. “They asked us 
to keep an eye out for electric fuel 
pumps,” recalled Fred.  From that 
time forward, Fred found himself 
serving as an AACA Judge in a 
variety of capacities including team 
captain.  He has also judged under 
some interesting conditions.  One of 
the most challenging was a Meet in 
Pennsylvania’s Pocono Mountains 
when the heat reached 100 degrees.  
     In October 2014, Fred Nicholls 
was inducted into the AACA Judges 
Honor Society for his outstanding 
service as an AACA Judge over the 
years. Western PA Region Member-
ship Chairman and fellow AACA 
Judge Howard Finney presented a 
certifi cate and pin to Fred on behalf 

(l-r) Western PA Region Membership 
Chairman and fellow AACA Judge Howard 
Finney presents WPR member Fred Nicholls 
a certifi cate recognizing him as a member 

of the Antique Automobile Club of America 
Judges Honor Society on behalf of Honor 

Society Chairman John Myers. 
WPR President Mark Jackson was also 

present for the occassion.

For many years Fred Nicholls enjoyed 
collecting antique toys. His collection is 
mostly gone now, but he still has a toy dog 
which was given to him when he was born.

Continued on page 6
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Minutes of the October 21, 2014 
Monthly Meeting

A meeting of the Western PA Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America was held on Octo-
ber 21, 2014 at the American Legion Post 982, 

Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).  President Mark Jackson called 
the meeting to order at approximately 7:30 p.m. followed 
by the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 54 members in attendance.  No guests were 
present.  The meeting followed a buffet dinner as part of 
the Region’s Oktoberfest.

September Minutes
The Minutes of the September 16, 2014 monthly meeting 
were printed in the October 2014 Western Round-Up.

President Jackson asked if there were any additions or 
corrections to the minutes.  Tom King made a motion 
to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Ralph 
Shearer and unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer’s Report was read by Treasurer Craig 
DeFloria.  President Jackson asked if there were any 
additions or corrections.  Gary Wiegand made a motion 
to approve the report as presented, seconded by Ron 
Underwood and unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS

No old business.

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed By Laws Amendments – Mark Jackson
President Jackson informed the membership that the 
Directors have proposed three amendments to the 
Region’s By-Laws.  He explained the amendments and 
their purpose.  The proposed amendments can be found 
on Page 8 of the Region’s October Newsletter.  The 
amendments will be voted on at the January 11, 2015 
Annual Meeting.

Policy and Procedures Manual Development 
– Mark Jackson
President Jackson announced that the Directors had 
approved the development of a Region Policy and 
Procedures Manual.  The manual will serve as a “how 
to” reference guide, and cover a broad variety of topics.  
The manual is intended to be a guide to assist new chair-
persons, or for information purposes for members who 

may be hesitant to volunteer to chair an event.  Mark 
Jackson and Mark DeFloria will coordinate the devel-
opment.  Input from all members is needed to make up 
the document, especially past and present event chair-
persons.  More information is printed in the October 
Newsletter.

WPR Membership Renewals and Dues for 2015 
– Mark Jackson and Mark DeFloria
President Jackson reminded the membership that WPR 
membership dues are now due.  WPR Membership 
Renewal Forms are in the October Round-Up.  All 
members must turn in a form even if the member 
earned a free region membership through ticket sales.  
Membership renewal deadline is January 11, 2015 at 
the Annual Meeting.  Renewal forms submitted after 
January 11th will be subject to a $25 additional late 
fee.  Forms should be submitted to Mark DeFloria, 
Secretary, Western PA Region AACA, P.O. Box 882, 
Latrobe, PA 15650.
 
2014 Chance Car Tickets – Duane & Diana Anderson
Duane Anderson reported that as requested many tickets 
were being turned in at tonight’s meeting.  Duane re-
minded everyone to please turn in ticket stubs in order, 
and with a check made out to “WPR AACA”.  Duane 
reported that he estimates that there are approxi-
mately 620 unsold tickets as of tonight’s meeting.  The 
Chance Car drawing date is Saturday, October 25th.

2014 Chance Car Ticket Sales Vouchers 
– Mark Jackson
President Jackson informed the membership that he 
will work to get earned vouchers distributed in time to 
be used for the December 6th Region Christmas Party, 
if the earning members choose to do so.

If you sold 40 tickets on the Chance Car you earned a 
free 2015 Western PA Region membership.  Member 
must maintain National AACA membership.  For every 
additional 40 tickets sold (above initial 40 tickets) you 
earned a $10 voucher good for WPR parties, events, 
tours and apparel.

Christmas Party – Craig DeFloria
Craig reported that the annual Christmas Party is 
scheduled for December 6th at the Ramada Inn (old 
Sheraton Inn) in Greensburg.  The party will start 
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at 2:00 PM.  Rooms are available at the Ramada at a 
special rate.  Craig and Mark Jackson are working on a 
reservation form that will be mailed to region members 
and in the November Newsletter.

Tours – Mark Jackson
President Jackson asked for members to continue to 
think of prospective tours for next year. If anyone has 
any ideas for tours to please let Mark know.

October Pumpkin Run Tour – Molly and Cris Detwiler, 
and Ron Shaulis
Cris Detwiler reported that 39 people, 16 cars including 
9 antique automobiles participated in the approximate 
100 mile tour.  Pumpkins and other items were pur-
chased at Pletchers on route 381 near Donegal.  The 
participants continued to New Centerville where they 
were treated to Mike Miller’s spectacular collection of 
antiques and memorabilia.  Mike and his family were 
very gracious and explained various items in the collec-
tion.  The tour continued to Zambo’s Country Cottage 
on New Centerville Road in Rockwood for a great meal.  
Members applauded Molly, Cris and Ron for a great tour.

AACA Meet – Mark Jackson
President Jackson informed members that the Region 
has submitting an application for hosting the 2018 
AACA National Grand Meet.  The proposed location of 
the meet is the Pitt Greensburg Campus.  We are awaiting 
word from National AACA.

Nominations for the Jack Clark Service Award 
– Mark Jackson
President Jackson informed members that Nomina-
tion Forms for the Jack Clark Service Award are in the 
October Newsletter.  Please mail in your nominations.  
Voting will be by ballots which will be mailed to members 
towards the end of November.  The award will be presented 
at the Annual Meeting in January.

From the Floor
Cris Detwiler announced that he was invited to participate 
in the Concours d’Elegance.  Congratulations Cris!

Chuck Speicher explained the events leading up to his 
appearance with his newly restored 1937 Packard in this 
year’s annual Fort Ligonier Days Parade, as featured on 
the October Western Round-Up cover.

Adjournment
President Jackson asked for a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at approximately 8:30 PM.  Myron Shoaf made 
a motion for adjournment, seconded by Debbie Sheetz 
and unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted by Mark DeFloria, Secretary

Long time Western PA Region member and friend 
Glenn Frye passed away in mid-October. We will 
greatly will miss his sincere smile and friendly 
handshake.  It was always fun to talk to Glenn about 
cars at WPR events, especially Buicks, since he was 
an expert Buick salesman and collected the marque 
for many years. 

Ruth Kunkle was featured in an in-depth article in 
the Tribune Review’s special Veterans’ Day section 
on November 11, 2014. The article focused on Ruth’s 
service as a Women’s Army Service Pilot or WASP 
during World War II.  In 2010, she was presented with 
a Congressional Gold Medal in recognition of her 
valuable service to her country.

Jan Christiansen was featured along with a group 
of lady friends in a Tribune Review article, Friday, 
November 13, 2014 as part of a unique Calendar Girls 
fundraiser for a friend who is fi ghting cancer. The 2015 
calendar is titled, “What Cancer Cannot Do, Traci’s 
Calendar Girls.”  It features a classy and tasteful photo 
of one of the ladies for each month with inspirational 
messages and memorials to loved ones who have been 
affected by cancer. According to the article, although 
Jan’s friend Traci is fi ghting cancer, she has decided 
to “pay it forward” and donate the proceeds to local 
cancer support organizations. Calendars can be had for 
a $20. donation and are available at Second Chapter 
Books, Ligonier; Blue Orchard Floral, Greensburg and 
Latrobe Art Center, Latrobe.  For more information to 
acquire calendars call 724-837-6275.
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owned the Thunderbird for 18 years. 
     Another one of Fred’s passions was collecting antique 
toys including cars and trucks, which he used to sell and 
trade regularly each year at the AACA Hershey Swap 
Meet.  Since downsizing to a smaller home a few years 
ago, his collection is now gone except for a beautiful 
antique toy dump truck and a little white plush dog. 
“That little dog is as old as I am,” said Fred. “It was a 
gift to me when I was born.  He’s lost a lot of his fuzz, 

but he’s still in pretty good shape.” Both Fred and toy 
dog are 89 years young.
     Thank you Fred for your service, dedication and 
friendship.  All of us at the Western PA Region AACA 
send congratulations on your milestone and wish you 
and Ann the very best. 

Editors Note: Fred Nicholls has also contributed many 
fun and interesting articles to the Western PA Region’s 
Western Round-Up and Punxsutawney Region’s Nutzen 
Jolts newsletters for many years. Thanks again, Fred.

Fred Nicholls inducted into AACA Judges Honor Society 
continued from page 3

The Western PA Region AACA Directors met on 
September 24, 2014 and after careful consider-
ation propose the following amendments to the 

Region’s By-Laws. Please review these items as mem-
bers will be asked to vote on each of them at the Annual 
Meeting on January 11, 2015.

1.) Addition under Article VII – Directors and 
     Offi cers
Purpose: To allow the Board to make adjustments should 
a Director become unable or unwilling to serve so that the 
Board can continue to function fully and effectively.

Should a director miss more than three directors meet-
ings during a calendar year, the other directors may vote 
to remove that director from the board.  The remaining 
directors may then vote to appoint a replacement for the 
removed director from the general membership to fi nish 
that director’s term. The appointed replacement director 
would fi ll the same offi ce as the removed director with 
the exception of the president.

2.) Addition under Article IV – Members
Purpose: To formally establish Western Pennsylvania 
Region AACA memberships for young people.  (Patterned 
after AACA National membership defi nitions.)

Student Member – Student Members are individuals 
ages 13-25 years old.  A Student Member of the 
Western PA Region must fi rst be a Student Member of 

the Antique Automobile Club of America.  A Student 
Member must follow the same application procedures as 
Regular Member.  Student Members have full member-
ship privileges.

Junior Member – Junior Members are individuals ages 
0-12 years old. A Junior Member of the Western PA 
Region must fi rst be a Junior Member of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America.  No reading procedure and 
vote is required for a Junior Member. Junior members 
do not have to have parents who are members of either 
the Western PA Region or AACA.  Junior Members have 
no voting rights.

3.) Addition under Article VIII – Duties
Purpose: To defi ne the duties of the Publicity and 
Safety Directors positions

The Publicity Director shall help coordinate promotional 
efforts for the Region regarding events, programs and 
membership.  This also includes contact with print, 
electronic and social media to seek out opportunities to 
maintain and promote a positive image for the Western 
Pennsylvania Region and its mission.

The Safety Director shall help assure that safety proce-
dures are followed during all Region tours, events and 
programs, which includes making special arrangements 
as necessary.

Proposed By-Laws Amendments

From Your Board of Directors...
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April Fabery of Greensburg Wins the 2014 Chance Car!

Thousands of people near and far anxiously await-
ed the October 25, 2014 evening drawing of the 
Pennsylvania Big Four Lottery number to see if 

they might be the winner of the Western PA Region’s 
2014 Chance Car.
     The winning number was 0986 and the owner of 
that ticket number was April Fabery of Greensburg, PA.  
She had purchased her Chance Car ticket from WPR 
members Tom and Dodie Ulishney at Naser’s Market in 
Pleasant Unity earlier this year. Congratulations April! 
Enjoy your beautiful 1967 Mustang. Tom and Dodie 
presented the keys to April in Latrobe a few days after 
the drawing.     
     Thanks to Duane and Diana Anderson for managing 
the Chance Car and ticket sales this year. Thanks to John 
Ross Kuhns and John Kuhns, Sr. and families for help-
ing store and care for the Chance Car. And thanks to all 
who helped sell tickets this year. The proceeds will help 
support the Region’s mission, which is “the enjoyment 
and preservation of antique automobiles.”  
     When we take our antique cars out on the roads we 
become rolling museums - time capsules on wheels.  
Throughout the cruising season, the Western PA 
Region’s Chance Car serves as an antique automobile good 
will ambassador to our communities. No matter where 
we took the ‘67 Mustang this year, people enjoyed seeing 

it.  According to WPR Secretary Mark DeFloria, 
“Everyone has a Mustang story.”  The rekindling of 
these stories, whether at a car show, fl ea market or local 
festival, helps keep our automotive heritage alive.
     Chance Car proceeds also help support the Western 
PA Region’s Scan Tool Scholarships, the Westmoreland 
Cleanways Fugitive Tire Program (clean up and recycling 
by area youth groups), and the Antique Automobile Club 
of America’s (AACA’s) world class Museum and Library in 
Hershey, PA. If you have not seen the AACA Museum yet, 
be sure it is on your list.   
     Our region’s and AACA’s publications and year 
‘round activities and events also provide a source of 
support for antique vehicle maintenance, preservation 
and education.

Western PA Region members Tom and Dodie 
Ulishney present the keys to the 1967 Mustang 
2014 Chance Car to April Fabery of Greensburg. 

The search is on for our
2015 Chance Car.

Preferred antique models -
1960’s Mustangs, 

1967 - ‘81 Camaros, 
Corvettes

Contact your friendly WPR Director
for more information. (page 2)
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Mark Your Calendars!
Planning a fun vacation for next year?  How about the AACA Founder’s Tour? 

Let’s get a group together from the Western PA Region and hit those Ohio backroads!
Contact a WPR Director and watch the Western Round-Up for more information
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This past September an obituary for Joseph Amadio 
was in the Greensburg Tribune Review.  Unless you 
were a member of “The Greatest Generation” by Tom 

Brokaw and had never lived in Jeannette you passed it by.  
     Joe was a friend of mine.  A veteran of WWII,  he came 
home to Jeannette, and eventually opened a Used Car lot 
on Route 30, right across from where the main road from 
Jeannette (Lowry Ave.) met Route 30.  It was a small lot 
with maybe 10 or so cars, but really nice ones.  
     One day I stopped to look around, Joe said, “I want 
you to see my new car”, and we went behind the offi ce to a 
small garage.  He opened the door and there sat the biggest 
Packard I had ever seen.  It was a ‘37 or ‘38  V-12 convert-
ible sedan with dual sidemounts, white sidewall tires, black 
paint and a tan fabric top.  This started his love for Packard 
cars and he always had several.  Next was a 1948 Custom 
Eight convertible, painted a cream color, but what made it 
different was a windshield attached to the back of the front 
seat.  Joe married one of the best looking girls in Jeannette 
and they drove it on their honeymoon.  

     In the fi fties he moved the lot West on Route 30, about 
where Gene’s Musical Bar once stood, and had a bigger 
showroom.  He then had Packard Caribbean convertibles 
and hardtop coupes. 
     Once when I stopped, he had a perfect 1947 Clipper 
sedan, which he tried to sell me, but too new for an 
antique plate at the time.  
     I bought three cars from Joe.  A 1954 Cadillac Coupe, 
which Ann and I drove on our honeymoon, and two “beat-
er” cars.  One was a 1954 DeSoto sedan, which needed 
rocker panels.  Got the panels and had a back alley garage 
install them for $10.  I primed and painted them myself.  
The car ran so good, that we would drive it to the Mall in 
Pittsburgh.  
     The last I talked to Joe, the lot was back east of the 
intersection, and his son was running it.  It wasn’t the type 
of lot he fi rst had, but many years had passed us by.

Remembering Joe Amadio

Away back, my Uncle Bert Kuhns owned the farm 
that now belongs to the Schmezies on the corner of 
the road below the Luxor substation that goes to the 

lower lake dam breast at Twin Lakes Park. My dad and his 
brother each bought an acre of ground at the upper end 
of this farm. They each built nearly identical homes there. 
This was in about 1934.  I can still remember my mom and 
dad digging and scooping the dirt out of the foundation with 
a Model A Ford Pick Up and an old scoop that was supposed 
to be pulled by a team of horses. Then they picked and dug 
out the corners by hand to square them up. 
     Before then, we lived in “Crows Nest”, now called “Bovard”. 
When we live there my dad would tease me and say that I 
was hatched by a crow. 
     The Model A Pick Up was our only transportation. So 
when my sister came along we needed more seating capacity.  
At the time, my grandpa was service manager at the Buick 
Garage on Maple Avenue in Greensburg. It was located 
beside the store on the corner of Maple Avenue and Third 
Street. It was a three story building, new and used cars on 

the fi rst fl oor, parts and service on the second and body 
shop on the third.
     Dad bought a 1929 Dodge four door sedan.  After a 
short time, he decided it was too expensive to run. (Gas 
had gone up to 10 cents a gallon!) He then got a Model A 
Ford two door sedan and kept it quite a few years. 
     In 1939, Grandpa called and told dad that his garage 
just got in a 1937 Chevy that was a city taxi, but was well 
taken care of, and could be had for a good price. (We had 
a phone because my dad worked for the W.P.A.)  We went, 
looked it over, took a drive, made a deal and then drove it 
home.  Dad drove that car until 1949.  At that time, I was 
service manager at Central Motor (Ford on Weldon St., 
Latrobe) There he bought a sea mist green Ford Custom.    
Dad and mom gave me the car after neither wanted to drive 
anymore. Later, Clay Stoner got it and it stayed around 
for a few more years. Where is it now? I don’t know. How 
about you Clay?
    More stories later.

Just Thinking Again!
by Al Wirick
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Western Round-Up Classifi eds
FOR SALE

Four {4} BFG Silvertown 2 1/4 white wall tires 
7-50-14 on original 57 chevy wheels with the nubs, 
mounted and balanced. like new less than 300 miles. 
$800.00  Jack Mull 724-523-8985

1977 Cadillac El Dorado Excellent original condition, 
26,000 original miles Call Lou: 724-834-6813

Reproduction Classic Inspection Stickers for your 
Antique Car. Dress up your restored beauty with a 
sticker for the year of your car.  All 50 states available 
from 1929 to 1990  Bob Hoyt 609-801-0005  
www.inspectionsticker.net”

Classifi ed Ad Policy
    Classifi ed ads for antique or classic cars or parts are 
available free for Western PA Region members. After four 
issues the ad will be pulled unless it is renewed by phone 
or written request (email or letter) Please notify the editor 
if the item has been sold. 
    Photos are acceptible and will be used if there is room. 
The Round-Up editor and WPR are not responsible for 
typographical errors or misinformation.

Please submit all classifi ed ad requests to:
Mark Jackson, Editor, 133 Alexander Avenue

Greensburg, PA 15601
724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

One set of Rocker Panels for Dodge Vans
42” long x 8” wide $40.
6 Dodge hubcaps for ‘54-’56 trucks 
2 Stainless steel center grill
Ronald Underwood 412-341-7812

Chevy Truck Parts 1941-1946
• Five 15 inch rims for $100.

• Two front brake drums and backing plates - complete
   $100. per pair.

• Radiator core support, $50.

   Other parts available. Joe Vrable, 724-219-3922

1994 Toyota Turcel
Standard Shift, 2 Door, Red, 117,571 Miles
Needs some engine work.  724-850-7458

1979 Lincoln Continental For Sale from original 
owner.  20,925 original miles. Asking $15K. phone 
Don Holt at 724-837-9889 or email jacqholt@yahoo.com

1955 Chevrolet Belair 4 Door Sedan, 
265 Power Glide, 25,000 Original Miles, Harvest Gold 
& Ivory, Chrome Package, Joe 724-593-5570

1950 Ford 4 door sedan 
Maroon, AACA Grand National First Prize Winner. 
Excellent tour car, $15,000. fi rm
Roy Graden, cell 717-503-4771

1956 Ford Thunderbird 
Looks and runs great. Purchased by my father in 1959 
(he was the 2nd owner) and has been in my family ever 
since. All rubber is new, the engine is tuned - 312 V-8, 
three speed with manual overdrive. All original. New 
wide white Coker tires, all new interior, fender skirts (not 
pictured)  Replaced tube radio (still have) with am/fm 
MP3. New ragtop. Have unfi nished hard top, air con-
ditioning unit, extra set of wheels and Thrush muffl ers 
go with the car. Asking $41,500. All reasonable offers 
considered. Call Pete at 724-875-0993.

I have an odd assortment of very old blemish tires still 
in the original paper wrappers. There are also a few 
slightly used tires available. 
Call me and let’s make a deal. 
Tom King 412-855-7887

NEW
4-L78-14 wide whitewall,
4-BFG Silvertown 9:00-14 wide whitewall,
3-BFG Silvertown 8:50-14 wide whitewall,
4-7:00-18 wide whitewall,

USED
2-BFG P215 70R 14 wide white,
4-F78 15 regular whitewall,
3-255/50 19 black,



    The Western Round-Up is the offi cial publication of the Western 
Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of 
America. It is published on a monthly basis with January/February 
being a combined issue. 
    Each issue is also posted on the Region’s website: 
www.westernparegion.org. Members may choose to receive 
this newsletter via email rather than a mailed hard copy. Just 
contact the editor.
    Submission deadlines are the fi rst day of each month for 
possible publication in that month’s edition. 
    Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper credit 
is given. All articles are edited for length, grammar, accuracy and 
composition. They will be used at the discretion of the editor and 
Region offi cials. Please advise the editor of any and all needed 
corrections.

Mark Jackson, Editor
133 Alexander Avenue
Greensburg, PA 15601

Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

Special thanks to the following for sharing their 
time and talent to help produce this issue:

Denny Blank, Becky Blank, Mark DeFloria, Susan Eger, 
Howard Finney, Jill Jackson, Fred Nicholls, Charlie Schifano, Al Wirick

Name That Car 

October’s Car

     Unfortunately, no one correctly guessed October’s 
Car. Many tried, but no one seemed to notice the “H” 
logo in the top center of the radiator cover.  What does 
that “H” stand for? Hupmobile is the answer!  This is a 
1931 Hupmobile I photographed at The Arthritis Foun-
dation Car Show in Ohio a few years ago. I talked with 
the owner of this car for quite some time and he was 
really proud of it’s mechanical excellence and durability.  
    By association, when I think of Hupmobile I also think 
of my former Scoutmaster, Robert “Duke” Davidson 
from Greensburg Troop 401. “Duke” and I both liked 
old-time movie and radio comedians, and spend a lot 
of time talking about them when I was a Scout. “Duke” 
also knew I liked old cars. So when I asked him what 
kind of car his family had when he was a kid in the 20’s 
and 30’s he proudly declared, “We had a Hupmobile!”
Sadly, Duke’s vision was poor. So he was never able to 
get his driver’s license.  When I turned 16 and got my 

Help Wanted - Your Region Needs You!
Consider Hosting a Region Event or 
Tour next year. New ideas welcome. 

Talk to your friendly WPR Director now!

Consider running for the 
Western PA Region Board of Directors.

Elections will be held at the Annual 
Meeting in January 2015.

     November’s Car is a very cool original two door 
sedan that I photographed at the Downtown Irwin Car 
Show this Spring.  Be the fi rst to correctly identify the 
make and year of this car and win a medium size frozen 
turkey!  Contact me in person, email at rpmguy2002@
yahoo.com or call 724-832-9074. If I am not in please 
leave a message. 

driver’s license I often gave him rides home from Scout 
meetings and activities in my 1948 Chevy Stylemaster, 
which he really enjoyed. Duke passed away several years 
ago, but I will always be proud to say that I was one of 
his Eagle Scouts.

November’s Car
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When you were a kid...
did you love building these?


